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	This document provides a status update on the findings regarding the use of inclusive language in the United Nations and ITU. It also gives some background and presents the positions of some of the ITU-T SGs in this matter.

Background
The January 2021 meeting of TSAG received a liaison statement (LS) from 3GPP (TSAG-TD987) on the use of inclusive language in 3GPP specifications. 3GPP informs that starting Rel-17, 3GPP will replace the occurrences of non-inclusive terminology (specifically, master, slave, whitelist, blacklist and grey list). 3GPP is especially concerned with terminology mismatch in 3GGP Specs that refer to IEEE 802.1AS, which uses non-inclusive language.
Later, at its October 2021 meeting, TSAG received a LS from IEEE (TSAG-TD1090), whereby IEEE informs that IEEE 802.1AS is based on IEEE P1588g, which was being updated. IEEE suggests that 3GPP waits for the finalization of the update.
The January 2021 meeting of TSAG also sent LS41 to SCV seeking guidance on a number on questions related to the possible use of inclusive language in ITU publications. The SCV deemed that the issue of use of inclusive language in ITU is a cultural issue that should not be addressed only within the technical groups or the SCV/CCT, but at a higher level where institutional linguistic policy could be discussed. The Committee thus proposed a rephrasing of the questions and was planning to send them to CWG-LANG (TSAG-TD1060 of the October 2021 meeting of TSAG).
The October 2021 meeting of TSAG recognized that inclusive language usage should be consistent across the Union and invited the TSB Director to liaise with ITU Council on the use of inclusive language, and postponed all other activity in ITU-T. This decision also stopped all SCV activity on this matter.
Positions expressed by ITU-T study groups
ITU-T SG2 prefers to await the decision of the Council on the use of non-inclusive language (SCV-TD152 item 1).
SG5 indicates that the K-series of Recommendations does not contain language that may be cause of concern (SCV-TD153 , also TSAG-TD1107).
SG15 suggests that the criteria to classify a term as non-offensive be drawn up. The study group also proposes an initial list of such criteria, and presents the list of Recommendations under their responsibility containing potentially non-inclusive terms (SCV-TD148 , also TSAG TD1095).
ITU-T SG20 supports addressing the issue of non-inclusive language as a common effort of all the ITU-T study groups, and not separately by each study group (SCV-TD154, also TSAG-TD1112).
Inclusive language in the United Nations
The United Nations has published guidance regarding gender-inclusive language and on inclusive language to be used when referring to persons with disabilities. The United Nations has not given any specific guidance regarding the use of inclusive language in technical publications.
The ITU English Style Guide
The latest version of the ITU English Style Guide (Sept. 2022) includes a chapter on non-discriminatory language with sections on gender-sensitive language, and disability-inclusive and non-stigmatizing language. 
[bookmark: _Hlk120531496]Next step
The TSB Director will next seek advice from Council 2023 based on the findings described above. 
Guidance
In the meantime, it is suggested that study groups:
1. Follow the guidance provided in the ITU English Style Guide with respect to the use of inclusive language. 
1. Avoid, as far as possible, the use of terms that could be considered offensive or non-inclusive when new deliverables or revisions of existing ones are being developed, and after having considered compatibility issues with normatively-referenced documents.
1. Inform the SCV and other ITU-T study groups of any identified potentially offensive terms and their replacements for harmonization. 
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